CONFIDENTIAL

DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRY
ASHDOWN HOUSE
123 VICTORIA STREET
LONDON SWI1E 6RB
FROM _'I'IIF TELEPHONE - DIRECT LINE 0i1-212
MINISTER OF STATE SWITCHBOARD 01-212 7676
FOR INDUSTRY AND
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

Kenneth Baker's Office

Tim Lankester Esqg
Private Secretary to
The Prime Minister
10 Downing Street
London
SW1 4 June 1981

baar Tos

s

ICL

The Prime Minister will wish to know of a major redundancy
programme to be announced by ICL's new management on Friday 5
June.

The programme involves 5,200 redundancies (1,000 overseas) out of
a worldwide workforce of some 31,000. Marketing and
manufacturing activities bear the brunt of the cutbacks, which
will affect all major ICL locations in the North West,
(Manchester ), the Midlands (Kidsgrove) and the South (Letchworth,
Stevenage and Bracknell).

I am copying this letter to Jim Buckley (CSD), Richard Dykes
(Department of Employment) and Terry Mathews (HM Treasury).

JONATHAN HUDSON
Private Secretary
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Copy of a letter sent to Tim Lankester from the Private
Secretary to the Ministér of State, Department of Industry
(Mr. Baker).
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